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SCOPE: An Information Letter is a written statement issued to the public to 

announce general information useful in complying with the laws 
administered by the Department. An Information Letter has no 
precedential value. 

 
This information letter is being issued to remind employers, withholding agents, and 
individual taxpayers that South Carolina’s Withholding Tax tables will be updated on an 
annual basis beginning January 1, 2017. 
 
Each August, the Department will publish Withholding Tax tables that will be effective the 
following January. Annual Withholding Tax tables can be found on the Department’s website 
at dor.sc.gov/withholding.    
 
Code Section 12-8-520 provides that an employer paying wages to an employee must 
withhold income tax for that employee if at the time of payment the wages are expected to 
equal $1,000 or more during the year, subject to certain exceptions, using the Withholding 
Tax tables and rules promulgated by the Department. Attached are the 2017 Withholding Tax 
tables and formula for computing the South Carolina Withholding Tax. 
 
Until the 2017 update, South Carolina’s Withholding Tax tables had not been updated in 25 
years. Federal Withholding Tax tables are updated on an annual basis. The practical effect of 
South Carolina’s new annual updating procedure is to reduce over-withholding. This will 
result in more money left in taxpayers’ paychecks throughout the year and slightly smaller 
South Carolina Individual Income tax refunds.  
 
Businesses who file their own Withholding Tax returns as well as tax preparers and payroll 
providers will need to update their Withholding Tax tables. In another effort to combat 
income tax refund fraud, the Legislature approved the Department’s request to change the 4th 
Quarter Withholding deadline. Fourth Quarter Withholding Tax returns and employer W-2s 
are now due to the Department by January 31, 2017. 
 














